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Prairie Bowmen Archery Club 

 prairiebowmenarchery@gmail.com www.prairiebowmen.com 

 Facebook Page:  Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln Twitter: @pbarchery Instagram: prairiebowmen 

 
   

 

Vendetti Family 

Patric, Stephanie,  

Brendon, & Gabriella  

Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 
 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 hunter55@allophone.com 
 
Vice President / Target Rep: 
 Chad Morgan 
 402-520-0343 
 clmorgan72@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Chris Benson 
 402-540-0524 
 hoosierdaddy_ne@yahoo.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Harry Windle 
 402-450-4276 
 halwind.hw@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Kelly Slama 
 402-429-9562 
 prairiekellycc@gmail.com 

President's Message 

by Jim Tubbs 

 

Target season is just around the corner.  We have a tournament on November 26 and then the 
Cornhusker Shootout on December 2-3.  We also have NASP practice, with North Star High School 
on Thursdays and South Lincoln Archery on Wednesdays.  Hours that the schools will be practicing 
will be posted.  They will have lanes 1-16. The other lanes will be open to members! 
 

We have our 2nd Annual Cornhole Tournament on Black Friday!  We’ll have the Nebraska Football 
game on! 
 

POTLUCK/CLUB MEETING 
Saturday, November 18th 

5:00 pm Social/Setup 
6:00 pm Dinner 

Please bring a covered dish and a salad or dessert.  Also bring your favorite drink.  The club will 
supply lemonade, iced tea, plates, and plastic ware. 

Election results will be announced. 
 

ELECTIONS OF BOARD MEMBERS 
Kelly Slama – Communications/Newsletter 

Brian Krogman – VP of Target 
Harry Windle – Rangemaster 

Steve Woitaszewski – Youth Director 
 

PLEASE VOTE 
 

WORK DAY 
Sunday, November 12th 

9:00 AM to rebuild target butts for the target season 
 

Jim Tubbs 

Please be sure to tag Prairie Bowmen 

 in your archery social media posts 

Question/Comment/Suggestion 

Contact one of your Prairie Bowmen Board Members 

ll that helped set up, tear down and run the 3D’s, both NASP and the 

regular one at the Deer & Game Expo. We had 70 plus shoot the regular 

3D and over 40 shoot the NASP 3D. Also want to give a big thanks to 

WELCOME NEW 

MEMBERS 



  Secretary/Treasurer Report 

by Chris Benson 

 

The 10/18/2023 Board meeting was called to order at 7:05pm at the range. 
 

Board members present:  Jim Tubbs, Steve Woitaszewski, Danny Tubbs, Kelly Slama, Harry Windle, and Chris Benson 
 

Club members present:  Wes Sheets, Brian Krogman, and Patrick Sullivan 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved, followed by the Treasurer’s report. 
 

Target:  Brian talked about the upcoming shoots, the Thanksgiving 450 on November 26th and the Cornhusker Shootout 
on December 2nd & 3rd. There will be a work day on November 12th at the range. 
 

Bowhunter:  Danny has started planning for the Deer and Big Game Expo coming up on January 19-21. We can start 
setting up for the shoot on that Thursday, with shooting starting Friday at 3:00 pm.  
 

There is also a 3-D line shoot planned for May 4th & 5th at the Turpin Outdoor Education Center.  
 

Youth:  Steve reported the current JOAD session started on the 17th with 50 shooters, and more expected soon. These 
classes are on Tuesdays from 6:00 to 7:00 and 7:30 to 8:30. 
 
Rangemaster:  Harry reported 4 of the NASP targets have been refilled. He plans to refill one with cardboard for the 
lighter bows some of the kids shoot. 
 

Old Business:  So far, no club member has reported an entry for big game awards. 
 

Some discussion was held regarding the need for targets and target material for leagues and NASP. These materials will 
cost around $1,064.    
 

NASP shooters will be starting practice soon. 3 tournaments have been scheduled so far for this season.  
 

New Business:   
 

New member applications were read and approved for Nick Jeffries, and the Stephanie Vendetti family. 
 

Election time is here for Correspondence Coordinator, Rangemaster, Target, and Youth Coordinator.  
Anyone considering running should notify a Board member ASAP. Ballots will be in the next newsletter.  
 

The Black Friday Cornhole Tournament will be held at the range on November 26th. The Husker football game will be 
broadcast.  
 

The Club will have our annual banquet on Saturday, November 18th. More information to follow. 
 

The next meeting is scheduled for November 16th at 7:00pm at the range. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Chris Benson 
Secretary/Treasurer 

Keep your equipment safe and convenient at the indoor range. 
Lockers available for only $50/year or $30/6 months. 

Contact Chris Benson for more information. 



 

The last JOAD class for this year started October 17 
and will run until December 19. 

We have a record number of persons taking the class 
this session, but we always have rum for one more.  
Cost is the same $50 for the full class and anyone 
eight years old and older is welcome and encouraged 
to join the fun and add to their archery skills. 

The club offers all the equipment if needed, but if you 
have your own bring it. 

Several of the kids are taking part in the USA JOAD 
program, NASP and the Nebraska Youth Mentor 
Bowhunting Program. 

Hope to see you Tuesday we have two sessions 
starting a 6PM and 7:30PM. 

Still lots of hunting days ahead. Hope everyone that has 
the desire to hunt has a successful harvest.  For those of 
you that aren't hunting horns those 2- and 3-year-olds 
make great table fare. 

Only 2 months until Bowhunter league starts then just a 
few weeks later is the expo. 

Looking forward to a fun 3D season with the expo, State 
Games, the outdoor fun shoot and our new 3D format at 
TOEC's American Range.  If this new format is well 
accepted, we have tentative plans for another one in the 
fall.  The new format is 3D Archery, tailgate style. 
(without the alcohol).  Pop up shelters, coolers and grills 
and lots of good shots. Hope you'll join us. 

Keep looking for opportunities to do something kind for 
someone every day... just because you can.  You really 
don't have to look far. 

Club members: 
The club wants to bring back the Big Game Award program.  This is the resonation plaques on the south 
wall in the range.  Deer suasion is in full swing along with fall turkey.  If you were one that filled their tag, 
get with me (Steve Woitaszewski) and have your trophy scored.  A picture for the newsletter would be 

great too.  There is no cost to get your trophy scored and it doesn't have to a huge buck or turkey to get it 
onto the list.  It just might be the only one entered and yours will be listed on the trophy plaque. 

Next time you’re at the range, look over the different awards the club offers. 

 
Watch your email for your ballot and instructions to vote online. 

 

Positions up for election this year include: 
VP/Target Rep 
Range Master 

Youth Education Coordinator 
Communications Coordinator 

 

Timeline 

November 1st - 15th Online voting takes place 

November 18th Potluck/Meeting with election results announced. 
Results will be included in the December newsletter. 



 

 

 

 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 3 4 
    NASP (North Star) 

4:00-6:00pm 

  
 
 
 

Golden Arrow 450 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
 
 
 
 

Golden Arrow 450 

 
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:00-9:00pm 

NASP (North Star) 
4:00-6:00pm 

  
 
 

CSAA Indoor Pin Shoot 

Fremont 300 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
 

WORK DAY 
 
 

Fremont 300 

 
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:00-9:00pm 

NASP (North Star) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 

Board Meeting 
7:00pm 

 Potluck/Club Mtg 
5pm – social/setup 
6pm – dinner/mtg 

 

TCA Harvester 600 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
 
 
 

TCA Harvester 600 
Pres/Sec Mtg GI 

 
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:00-9:00pm 

Happy 
Thanksgiving 

Black Friday 
Cornhole 

Tournament 

 

26 27 28 29 30 Dec 1 Dec 2 

Thanksgiving 450  
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:00-9:00pm 

NASP (North Star) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 Prairie Bowmen  
Cornhusker Shootout 

 

Items in yellow are Prairie Bowmen events – https://www.prairiebowmen.com/calendar/ 
 

NASP will use lanes 1 – 16 
 

Contact area clubs regarding the status of their shoots - http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/ 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080D4FABAB2EA7F94-cornhole
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080D4FABAB2EA7F94-cornhole
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080D4FABAB2EA7F94-cornhole
http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/

